
        Dates to Remember May 29: Non Instructional Day, No School
May 30: Athletic Society Meeting - 6:30 PM
May 31: Walk a Mile in Her Shoes

June 8: Arts Gala - 6 PM
June 14: Athletic Awards Ceremony 6-7 PM
June 19: Last day of Classes

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Amazingly, students only have 15 instructional days left in this school year. It is important for students to ensure
they are working hard to complete all assignments and assessments to be prepared for their final exams. Our
exam and tutorial schedule for June is attached and is also posted on our website. A reminder that our last day of
regular classes is on June 19th, but it is expected that students attend all tutorial sessions up until their exam in
each course. 

It is my pleasure to congratulate Breckyn Lagoutte as our valedictorian for the 2022-2023 school year. Breckyn
finished with a 97.4% average and will be pursuing Political Science and International Relations at the University of
Saskatchewan next year. 

I would also like to congratulate all of our grade 12 double honor cord (90% or higher average) and our single honor
cord (80% or higher average).  
Double honor cord: Kamryn Burton, Ryder Chaulk-Hansen, Aimeelinn Critch, Kalyn Engler, Ethan Gress, Breckyn
Lagoutte, Jaelyn Macrae, Maasai Pummings, Madi Rattray, Will Rattray, and Brandon Teichroeb.
Single honor cord: Darien Currie, Nate Diebert, Scott Dicaire, Avery Duske, Harper Gemmell, Natalie Ginter, Sydney
Goemaat, Will Grant, Jake Hand, Teryn Herder, Havana Johnson, Katana Kooiman, Dillon Moore, Hannah Niemand,
Scarlett Mader, Natalie Ohanjanians, Hallie Orich, Alex Robertson, James Schindel, Gracie Schwindt, Connor
Shaver, Ashlyn Stannard, Adam Werezak, and Kaylan Williams.

With our growing student population, it has been confirmed that two new classrooms will be constructed in our
Learning Commons. One will be constructed on the main floor and the other above it. This is exciting news as it
allows us to accommodate our growing enrollment without increasing our square footage, and will also allow our
students to have a common lunch next year. In order for the classrooms to be ready for September, construction
will commence on June 1st. Students will be able to return books and textbooks at the entrance to the Learning
Commons for the month of June but today is the last day students are able to exchange free reading books.

Our last school council meeting of the school year will be next Thursday, June 1st at 7:00pm. If you have items
that you would like to discuss, please email them to hjparentcouncil@gmail.com. There will be lots of information
that will be presented and discussed regarding the start of the 2023-2024 school year.

Kind regards,

Mike Garrow, Principal





Thanks to everyone for their support of this year's event which will be
held at 11 am on May 31 starting in front of the school.



It is important to keep in mind the purpose of this event and that is to

raise awareness that leads to the end of domestic violence as well as to
raise money to help women and children have a way to escape a home

where domestic violence is occurring. In order to do this, we need to
fundraise and / or donate to the cause. If you are willing to donate, you

can do so through the  main office or online at The Outreach Center (Red
Deer)----Events---- Walk a Mile Sylvan Lake.



Another great way to encourage your children is to offer to sponsor their
walk (there are fundraising sheets to ensure that you receive a tax receipt

for donations of $25 or more. Currently, we are way below last year's
total and we are hoping to collect a lot in these last few days.

Walk a Mile in Her Shoes

Approximately 130 Science 24, Biology 20/30 and Forensics 35
learners attended a phenomenal virtual presentation put on by St.

Louis University which was organized by Ms. Round! These students
expanded their understanding of the human body via a Cadaver

investigation.

BIO 20/30





















https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?tab=rm&ogbl#inbox/WhctKKXwwqhKZqSHJmljhxcprwDLNXLRsnJDdWmZtnQpHFMpPVjdcFtVrlKfGVWpjFfKFBq?compose=fwmvGXFGHPqrFGSQWnrSsSvcSTjXbnMdDfNLMJHjmCJGLDjFbnfGCLkTxPhWPDjbhMlqxTgddDHkpqwJsKcBZQfCHcjWCFtpRLMvKLfwHxXVltzDhqWv&projector=1


The Science Department released their Painted Lady butterflies this week,
many needed a helping hand to get into the world!



Summer School



Parents can now register their students for summer school. Please visit the following
link for information and registration.



https://www.cesd73.ca/programs/summer-school



Summer School Registration Deadline:  Wednesday, June 28



Dates & Times:  July 3-28, 2023, 8:30 a.m. - 12:45 p.m. 

Monday to Friday (daily availability during these hours is required).



Courses Offered:  Grade 10 & 11 core courses, Grade 12 non-diploma courses, CALM,
Psychology, Forensic Science, and some CTS courses.



Typical Daily Workload:  Approximately 6-8 hours.



For More Information email summerschool@cesd73.ca.




Grade 9 Orientation

We had a record turnout for our Grade 9 orientation evening. HJ
Cody is excited to welcome our next group of Lakers!

https://www.cesd73.ca/programs/summer-school




Rock The Diploma



CESD will cover 50% of the $135 registration fee for any CESD grade 12
student interested in taking one of the courses.  Students/parents will

need to pay the full $135 fee and submit their receipt to CESD to receive
the rebate.  Please scan receipts and email them directly to

lewashen@cesd73.ca.






